EYE ON THE WORLD

Dec. 17, 2022

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of Dec. 17, 2022.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



"Eye on the World" comment: Because the travel schedule of the editor of this publication, this edition was completed on Tuesday (so it does not have the latest news items).



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Nuclear fusion research

• An article by Staff titled "U.S. Achieves Fusion Breakthrough, Making Clean Zero-Carbon Energy; Report" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

• An article by Ben Adler titled "Scientists Hail Nuclear Fusion Breakthrough, But Caution That Climate Change Remains a Crisis" was posted at yahoo.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

- A Reuters article by Timothy Gardner titled "Could Fusion Energy Help Fight Climate Change?" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 13, 2022.
- An article by Judy Siegel-Itzkovich titled "Israel to Establish Nuclear Fusion Research Institute After U.S. Success" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 13, 2022.

Billionaires in the world

• An article by James Callery titled "Number of Billionaires Worldwide Shrinks to 2,668 Due to Ukraine War, Stock Market Falls and China's Economic Slowdown" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 9, 2022.

Global media

• An article by Helen Raleigh titled "Corporate Journalists Need to Stop Being Useful Idiots for Authoritarian Regimes [Around the World]" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

Pope Francis—vision of the future

• An article by Thomas D. Williams titled "Pope Francis Sees 'Omens of Even Greater Destruction and Desolation' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

Covid protests in China

- An article by Frances Mao titled "China Abandons Key Parts of Zero-Covid Strategy After Protests" was posted at bbc.com on Dec. 7, 2022.
- An article by Joe McDonald titled "China Eases Anti-Covid Measures Following Protests" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 7, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Yew Tian and Jessie Pang titled "As China Loosens Covid Restrictions, Protesters Fear Retribution" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 8, 2022.
- An article by Barbara Kollmeyer titled "Covid-19 Cases Spread in China After Government Eases Restrictions" was posted at marketwatch.com on

Dec. 9, 2022.

• An article by Simone McCarthy and Cheng titled " 'The World Changed Overnight': Zero-Covid Overhaul Brings Joy (and Fears) in China" was posted at cnn.com on Dec. 9, 2022.

International climate change

- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Walter Bingham titled "It Is Pointless for Israel to Phase Out Fossil Fuels for Green Energy" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 11, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Brown titled "Climate Activists Glue Themselves to Munich Airport Tarmac" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 8, 2022.
- An article by Georgina Gustin titled "Climate Change Is Driving Millions [Primarily in Africa] to the Precipice of a 'Raging Food Catastrophe' " was posted at insideclimatenews.org on Dec. 11, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Timothy Gardner titled "U.S. Lab Hits Fusion Milestone Raising Hopes for Clean Power" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 13, 2022.

China, climate change and coal

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wang titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal As Possible' " was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "World's Worst Polluter China Increases Coal Production by 300 Million Tons" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2022.

Russia-Ukraine war

- An article by Liam Cosgrove titled "There's No Such Thing as Press Freedom in Zelensky's Dissent-Crushing Ukraine" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 5, 2022.
- An article by Brian Clark titled "If America Pushes for a 'Total' Ukraine Victory, It Could Mean Nuclear War" was posted at 19fortyfive.com on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by Caitlin McFall titled "Russia Seeking Hundreds of Ballistic Missiles From Iran in 'Full-Fledged Defense Partnership': UK" was posted at

foxnews.com on Dec. 10, 2022.

• A Reuters article by Phil Stewart and Idrees Ali titled "Burning Through Ammo, Russia Using 40-Year-Old Rounds; U.S. Official Says" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

Comments about Russia

• An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Putin Signs Law Expanding Ban on LGBTQ Propaganda" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

Reaction—swapping Viktor Bout for Brittney Griner

- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Biden Ripped for Bringing Home 'Celebrities Over Veterans' " was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 8, 2022.
- An article by Greg Norman titled "Maria Butina, Russian State TV Praise Putin for Bout-Griner Prisoner Swap: 'Capitulation by America' " was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Russian Official Highlights 'Moral Factor' in Biden's 'Pardoning' of 'Wonderful' Arms Dealer [Victor Bout]" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by Nicole Silverio titled "NBC News Quietly Scrubs Initial Detail on Brittney Griner to Back White House's Version of Event" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 9, 2022. (The article initially stated that the Kremlin gave the Biden administration the choice between freeing Griner or Marine veteran Paul Whelan, but NBC News changed the paragraph to state that Griner was the only choice.)
- An article by Jeff School titled "Who Is Paul Whelan, the Marine Veteran Left Behind in Russia in the Griner-Bout Prisoner Swap?" was posted at kandpurpose.com on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by John F. Trent titled "[Retired NFL Player and Current NFL Broadcaster] Boomer Esiason Suggests Joe Biden's Administration Should Have Arrested [Professional Hockey Player] Alexander Ovechkin to Swap Him for [Professional Basketball Player] Brittney Griner" was posted at boundingintosports.com on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by Geoff Earle titled "Saudi Arabia Says Crown Prince Mohammed Bin Salman Made 'Personal Efforts' to Help the U.S. Get Brittney Griner in Response to White House Claims He Wasn't Involved" was posted

at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 9, 2022.

• An article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled " 'Madness': Even Biden DOJ Officials Calling Foul on Griner Swap for 'Merchant of Death' " was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 10, 2022.

• An article by Pam Key titled "[Former Secretary of State] Pompeo: Biden Trading Bad Guys for Celebrities Creates Incentives to Take More Famous People" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 11, 2022.

Comments about Russia and China

• An article by Micaela Burrow titled "Biden Administration Issues Volley of Human Rights Sanctions on China and Russia" was posted at tampafp.com on Dec. 11, 2022.

Comments about China

- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "UN's New Human Rights Chief [Volker Turk] Cautiously Approaches Politically Sensitive Uyghur Issue [in China's Xinjiang Region]" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 12, 2022.
- An article by Gary Clyde Hufbauer and Megan Hogan titled "Washington's Semiconductor Sanctions Won't Slow China's Military Build-Up" was posted at realcleardefense.com on Dec. 12, 2022.
- An article by Arjun Kharpal titled "China Brings WTO Case Against U.S. and Its Sweeping Chip Export Curbs as Tech Tensions Escalate" was posted at cnbc.com on Dec. 13, 2022.

Comments about China and Taiwan

• An article by Helen Davidson titled "China Preparing Fresh Pretext to Practice Future Attacks, Says Taiwan Foreign Minister" was posted at theguardian.com on Dec. 11, 2022.

Comments about Taiwan and chips

- Looking back to February 2022, an article by Jared Mondschein, Jonathan W. Welburn and Daniel Gonzales titled "Securing the Microelectronics Supply Chain" was posted at rand.org in Feb. 2022.
- Looking back to October 2022, an article by Arjun Kharpal titled "Globally Critical Chip Firm [Dutch Firm ASML] Tells U.S. Staff to Stop Servicing China

Customers After Biden Export Curbs" was posted at cnbc.com on Oct. 13, 2022.

• An article by Juliana Liu titled "As the World Courts [Semiconductor Giant] TSMA, Taiwan Worries About Losing It's 'Silicon Shield' " was posted at cnn.com on Dec. 9, 2022.

Comments about Israel

- An article by Staff titled "UTJ [United Torah Judaism] Demands Israel Stops Generating Electricity on Shabbat in Coalition Deal" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 12, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "2,200-Year-Old Coins Proving Hanukkah Story of Maccabees Found in Israel" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 13, 2022.
- An article by Zachy Hennessey titled "Equinom Raises \$35 Million to Speed Up Production of Its Innovative Plant-Based Protein Products" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 13, 2022.

Comments about Iran

- An article by Natasha Anderson titled "Iranian Forces Are Deliberately Shooting Female Protesters in the Breasts and Genitals; Medics Reveal" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 8, 2022.
- An article by Farnaz Fassihi titled "Iran Turns to Public Executions, Enraging an Already Protesting Public" was posted at nytimes.com on Dec. 12, 2022.
- An article by Jon Gambrell titled "Iran Execution: Man Publicly Hanged From Crane Amid Protests" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 12, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Turak titled "Iran Executes Second Protester After Rapid Trial as EU Plans More Sanctions" was posted at cnbc.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

Comments about Saudi Arabia

- An article by John Benny titled "Saudi Aramco Signs Initial Agreement With China's Shandong Energy to Supply Crude" was posted at thenationalnews.com on Dec. 9, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Maha El Dahan and Aziz El Yaakoubi titled "China's Xi

Calls for Oil Trade in Yuan at Gulf Summit in Riyadh [Saudi Arabia]" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 9, 2022.

• A Reuters article by Ghaida Ghantous titled "Saudi Foreign Minister: 'All Bets Off' If Iran Gets Nuclear Weapon" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 11, 2022.

Comments about Qatar

- An article by Matt Hughes titled "FIFA Is Locked in a Series of Legal Disputes With Qatar's World Cup Organizers Over Contractors—With Budweiser Seeking Compensation After Last-Minute Alcohol U-Turn Amid Other Issues With Official Suppliers" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by Andrew Powell titled "World Cup Fans Are Going All Out in An Attempt to Get Alcohol" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by Jared Schwartz titled "U.S. Soccer Journalist Grant Wahl Dies Covering World Cup in Qatar; Brother Thinks 'He Was Killed' " was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "World Cup: Second Journalist [Photojournalist Khalid Al-Misslam] Dies in Qatar 'Unexpectedly' " was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

Comments about Indonesia—no extramarital sex

- An article by Deutsche Wells "Indonesia Passes Criminal Code Banning Sex Outside Marriage" was posted at telegraphindia.com on Dec. 6, 2022.
- An article by Suzanne Rowan Kelleher titled "This Romantic Destination [Indonesia] Just Banned Extramarital Sex—Even for Tourists" was posted at forbes.com on Dec. 7, 2022.

Comments about Meghan Markle and Harry

- An article by Lewis Pennock titled "'Royal Pity Party': U.S Media Slam Harry and Meghan's \$100 Million 'Snoozefest' Netflix Series as 'Hypocritical Attention Grab' in which Sussexes Show 'How Pinched and Unimaginative Their Presence on the World Stage Has Become' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by Matt Powell titled "Prince William Says He Will 'Never' Watch

Harry and Meghan's Netflix Docu-Series and Tells Friends Not to Retaliate at Barbs Against Him Because He's 'Looking to the Future' and Intent on 'Getting on With the Job'; Sources Claim" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 11, 2022.

International miscellaneous news

- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Ewan Somerville titled "Jesus Could Have Been Transgender, Claims [Trinity College] Cambridge Dean" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Nov. 26, 2022.
- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Jack Montgomery titled "Trinity College Dean Defends Graphic Woke Sermon Claiming Jesus Had 'Trans Body' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 27, 2022.
- An article by James Callery titled "Swedish Court Overturns Schoolgirl Hijab Ban, Saying It Denies 'Freedom of Expression' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Great Reset: UK Prepares to Introduce a 'Digital Pound' Central Bank Digital Currency" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 11, 2022.
- An article by Lewis Pennock titled "Lockerbie Bombing Suspect [Libyan Abu Agila Mohammad Masud] 'Was Handed to FBI [34 Years After Downing of PanAm 103] After Being Abducted From His Home by Notorious Warlord and Held by Armed Militia for Two Weeks' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 12, 2022.
- An article by Franklin Briceno and Regina Garcia Cano titled "Anger in Rural Areas Fuels Protests Against Peru Government" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 13, 2022.
- An article by Emily Craig titled "Children Born in New Zealand After 2009 Will Never Legally Be Able to Smoke Under Radical Plan to Ban Cigarettes and Go Smoke-Free by 2025" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 13, 2022.



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Comments about government and corporate snooping

• An article by Lucas Nolan titled "Epic Games CEO [Tim Sweeney] Says 'Every Politician Should Fear' Apple's Power" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 9, 2022.

Comments about government and corporate censorship

- Looking back to November 2022, a report titled "[Missouri Senator Josh] Hawley Investigation: DHS Documents Expose Shocking New Details on Disinfo Board Censorship Agenda" was posted at hawley.senate.gov on Nov. 30, 2022.
- An article by Nick Gilbertson titled "Former Disinformation Board Executive Nina Jankowicz, Other DHS Officials, Planned Meeting With Facebook's Head of Security" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 10, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Content Moderation? Twitter Executives 'Met Weekly With the FBI and DHS' and DNI Before 2020 Election" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 12, 2022.
- An article by Matt O'Brien and Barbara Ortatay titled "Musk's Twitter Disbands Its Trust and Safety Advisory Group [of Around 100 Independent organizations]" was posted at nxsttv.com on Dec. 13, 2022. (The group consisted of civil, human rights and other organizations that the company formed in 2016 to address hate speech, child exploitation, suicide, self-harm and other problems on the platform.)

Comments about free speech

- An article by Rebecca Boone titled "University of Idaho Settles Students' Free Speech Lawsuit [by Paying \$90,000 to Christian Law Students]" was posted at columbia.com on Dec. 8, 2022.
- An article by Pam Key titled "[California Democrat] Dem. Rep. [Ro] Khanna: Twitter's Past 'Censorship' of Conservatives 'Problematic'—'Not What We Do in This Country' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 9, 2022.

Protect parental rights

• An article by Kayla Toney titled "Interfaith Coalition Urges Courts to Protect Parental Rights" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 2, 2022.

Need to put children first

• An article by Karol Markowicz titled "Baby-Formula and Kid-Medicine Shortages Show America and the President Need to Put Our Children First" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 8, 2022.

Twitter to fight exploitation of children

- An article by Lauren Shank titled "Musk Prioritizes Removing Child-Exploitation and Sex-Exploitation Materials From Twitter" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 2, 2022.
- An article by Brandon Drey titled "'Zero Tolerance': Suspension Rate Nearly Doubles for Twitter Accounts Exploiting Child Sex Abuse Material" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 4, 2022.
- An article by Brandon Drey titled "10 Million Views of Child Sexual Exploitation Material Allegedly Watched on 'Old Twitter': Report" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 12, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "UPenn Deletes Disgraced Twitter Executive Yoel Roth's PhD Dissertation Arguing Minors Should Have Access to Sex Apps" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Dec. 12, 2022.
- An article by Katabella Roberts titled "Dorsey and Musk Spar Over Claim Twitter Ignored Child Exploitation for Years" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Dec. 13, 2022.

Sexualization of children

- An article by Tim Winter titled "From Balenciaga to Netflix, Hollywood and Corporate America Must Stop Sexualization of Children" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 1, 2022.
- An article by Georgiana Constantin-Parke titled "Dignity, Marriage, Children in the Age of Hollow Words" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 2, 2022.

Warning about TikTok

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Arkansas' Tom] Cotton: TikTok Exposes American Kids to 'Stuff That They Would Never Let Chinese Teenagers See' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 8, 2022.

• An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Indiana Sues TikTok Over Child Safety, Security Concerns" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 8, 2022.

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Yellen: There Is Real National Security Risk With TikTok, 'Number of Ways' It Can Be Fixed 'If It's Found to Be Significant' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 10, 2022.

Popular doll brand "American Girl"

• An article by Kelsey Bolar titled "American Girl's Grotesque Gender Transition Fairytale Leaves Out the Ugly Truth of What Can Go Catastrophically Wrong; It's a Woke Betrayal of Parents and Girls; I Will Never Buy My Child Their Doll" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 10, 2022.

Dangerous—medical intervention for minors

• Looking back to November 2022, an article by Chris Jewers titled " 'Gender Affirmation Is Demonstrably Dangerous for Young People': Woman [Cat Cattinson] Who Has Detransitioned Calls for a Ban on Medical Intervention for Minors, Claiming Doctors Are Treating Teens Too Early and Not Dealing With Root Problems" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 28, 2022.

Federal court blocks mandate for gender transitions

• An article by Caroline Downey titled "Federal Court Blocks Biden Mandate Forcing Religious Hospitals to Facilitate Gender Transitions" was posted at nationalreview.com on Dec. 9, 2022.

Contrasting older and modern transgender productions

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Michael Paulson titled "Some Like It Not: Are Men in Dresses Still Funny? [Contrasting Older Shows Like 'Tootsie' and 'Mrs. Doubtfire' With Current Shows 'Some Like It Hot' and 'Ain't No Mo']" was posted at nytimes on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Christy Pina titled "'Ain't No Mo' [With the Main Character Being a Flight Attendant Played by a Man in Drag] to Close on Broadway Less Than Three Weeks After Opening" was posted at hollywoodreporter.com on Dec. 9, 2022.

Other comments about transgender issues

• An article by Madeline Leesman titled "New Study Shows Surge in Irreversible Transgender Surgeries Performed on Teen Girls" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 8, 2022.

- An article by Spencer Lindquist titled "Seattle Public Schools Tell Fourth Graders to Write Letter Giving Advice to Trans Kid" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 8, 2022.
- An article by Alexa Schwerha titled "Children's Hospital [in San Francisco] Coached Local School District on 'Affirming' Trans Students" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 9, 2022.

Pro-life judges—not trying to kill women

• An article by Jack Hellner titled "It's Been Nearly Six Months Since Dobbs [Ruling by SCOTUS], and Women's Bodies Aren't Stacking Up" was posted at americanthinker.com on Dec. 1, 2022.

Comments about pro-life

- An article by Mary Margaret Olohan titled "DOJ Official Admits Targeting Pro-Lifers Is Response to Overturn of Roe" was posted at dailysignal.com on Dec. 12, 2022.
- An article by Emma Williams titled "Why Texas Is Unlikely to Let Voters Decide on Abortion Access [Because Republicans Are Successfully Blocking Democrats Efforts to Overturn Abortion Restrictions]" was posted at texastribune.org on Dec. 12, 2022.

Comments about pro-abortion

- An article by Scott McFetridge and David Pitt titled "Iowa Judge Blocks Effort to Ban Most Abortions in the State" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 12, 2022.
- An article by Laura Hancock titled "Separate Groups Announce Pursuit of Abortion Rights Amendments [to Be Enshrined] in Ohio Constitution" was posted at cleveland.com on Dec. 12, 2022.
- An article by Christine Fernando titled "Medication Abortion May Be the Next Focal Point in the Fight Over Abortion Access" was posted at usatoday.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

Keep you eye on "environmental social governance"

• Looking back to November 2022, an article by Kevin Stocklin titled "ESG [Environmental Social Governance]: The Merger of State and Corporate Power" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 13, 2022.

- An article by Jacob Bliss titled "House Republicans Launch Investigation Into Major Climate Groups Spearheading ESG Policies" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 10, 2022.
- An article by Frank Fang titled "House Republicans Warn ESG Policies May Violate Antitrust Laws, Demand Documents From Investor Group" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Dec. 11, 2022.
- An article by Eric Revell titled "Arizona Divesting Funds From BlackRock Over ESG Push" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Dec. 11, 2022.

Musk resists "the woke mind virus"

• An article by Mary Aultman titled "Elon Musk Vows to Defeat 'the Woke Mind Virus'—Says 'Nothing Else Matters' " was posted at dailyfetched.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

Climate warriors

- An article by Tristan Justice titled "Republicans Launch Antitrust Investigation Into Climate-Obsessed Corporate 'Cartel' " was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 6, 2022.
- An article by Jack McEvoy titled "Biden's EPA to Crack Down on Home Appliances [Refrigerators, Air Conditioning Equipment and Heat Pumps That Use hydrofluorocarbons, called HFCs]" was posted at tampafp.com on Dec. 10, 2022.
- An article by Tucker Carlson titled "These Climate Activists [Like Pete Buttigieg and John Kerry] Are Fraudulent" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

Green energy vs. coal

• Looking back to September 2022, an article by Chuck DeVore titled "As America Self-Destructs With Green Energy, China Preps for War With Coal" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 2, 2022.

• Looking back to November 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "Van Jones on Biden's 'Dumb' Vow to Kill Coal Plants; You Need Coal for Green Energy" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 7, 2022.

• Looking back to November 2022, an article by Stephen Moore titled "America Was Built on Coal, Now Biden Wants to Abolish It" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 14, 2022.

Fossil fuel—Biden's plan from day 1

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

Fossil fuel-gas prices dropping

- Looking back to October 2022, an article by Chris Isidore titled "Gas Prices Are Heading Down—With or Without Biden's Help" was posted at cnn.com on Oct. 19, 2022.
- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Evan Halper titled "U.S. Gas Prices Plunge Toward \$3 a Gallon as Demand Drops Worldwide" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Nov. 30, 2022.
- An article by Catherine Rampell titled "Excited About Falling Gas Prices? Careful What You Wish For" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Dec. 8, 2022.

Fossil fuel—miscellaneous comments

- An article by Bethany Blankley titled "Texas Continues to Lead U.S. in Energy Production Powered by Oil and Natural Gas" was posted at justthenews.com on Dec. 5, 2022.
- An article by Lucas Thompson titled "Oil Companies 'Could Doom Global Efforts' Around Climate Change; House Committee Finds" was posted at nbcnews.com on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Jamie Dimon [CEO of JPMorgan Chase]: 'This Oil and Gas Problem Is Going to Go On for Years' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

Comments about electric vehicles

• An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "The Nightmare Before Christmas: Jeep Lays Off 1,350 Workers at Illinois Cherokee SUV Plant—Blames High Cost of Switching to Electric Car Production and Moves Factory to Mexico" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 10, 2022.

Deficit

- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Ron Klain Claims Biden Believes in 'Fiscal Responsibility' Despite Trillions in Deficits" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 6, 2022.
- An article by Andrew Duehren titled "Federal Deficit Widened to a Record \$249 Billion Last Month" was posted at wsj.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

Taxes and IRS

• An article by Daniel J. Mitchell titled "More Academic Evidence Showing the Flat Tax Increases Prosperity" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

Inflation

• An article by Jeff Cox titled "Wholesale Prices Rose 0.3% in November, More Than Expected, Despite Hopes That Inflation Is Cooling" was posted at cnbc.com on Dec. 9, 2022.

Finances

- An article by Lorie Konish titled "As a Record 8.7% Social Security Cost-of-Living Increase Starts in 2023, Here's What Beneficiaries Should Look for in Annual Statements" was posted at cnbc.com on Dec. 11, 2022.
- An article by Beth Brelje titled "Hershey Builds Another Huge Pennsylvania Chocolate Facility" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

FTX crypto exchange

• An article by Hope Sloop and Claudia Aoraha titled "Sam Bankman-Fried Is Arrested in the Bahamas After American Prosecutors Filed Criminal Charges Against FTX Founder" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 12, 2022.

Student-loan forgiveness

• Looking back to November, an article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Biden Admin Tells People They Are Approved for Student Loan Cancellation Even as Court Battles Rage [Knowing That He Will Blame Republicans]" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 21, 2022.

• An article by Jack Phillips titled "Supreme Court Agrees to Take Up Another Challenge Against Biden's Student Debt Program" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

Illegal immigration—constitutional duty

- Looking back to November 2018, an article by Rob Natelson titled "The Feds Have a Constitutional Duty to Stop the Caravan at the Border" was posted at i2i.org on Nov. 19, 2018.
- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Rob Natelson titled "Immigration: How Biden Is Violating the Constitution" was posted at i2i.org on Oct. 21, 2021.
- An article by Jack Phillips titled "Texas Governor Declares Biden 'In Violation of U.S. Constitution' for Not Securing U.S. Border" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 21, 2022.

17 times the Biden administration—"the border is secure"

• Looking back to September 2022, a video and an article by Thaleigha Rampersad and Andrew Stiles titled "Watch: 17 Times the Biden Administration Said the Border Is Secure" were posted at freebeacon.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

National Border Patrol Council President calls out lying

• Looking back to November 2022, an article by Sarah Arnold titled "National Border Patrol President [Brandon Judd] Slams Biden for 'Lying' About Border Crisis" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 27, 2022.

Border is less secure than ever

• An article by James D. Agresti titled "The Border Is Less Secure Than Ever, and the Implications Are Deadly" was posted at justfactsdaily.com on Dec. 9, 2022.

Illegal immigration

• An article by John Binder titled "[Republican Tom] Tillis and [Independent Kyrsten] Sinema Plan: Amnesty for 2 Million Illegal Aliens, More Foreign Workers in American Jobs" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 9, 2022.

- An article by Jennie Taer titled "Border Patrol Union Chief [Brandon Judd] Open to Amnesty for 'Dreamers' as Senators Prep Immigration Bill" was posted at tampafp.com on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by James Gordon titled "Biden's Revolving Door Border Sees Illegal Migrants Cross Rio Grande Into Texas, Just Hours After Being Bussed Out of U.S. and Back Into Mexico With Police Escort" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 11, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Arizona Sheriff Threatens to Arrest Anyone Who Helps Gov. Ducey Build the Border Wall" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 11, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Staggering: Group of 1,000-Plus Crosses Border Illegally Into El Paso on Sunday" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 12, 2022.
- An article by Jennie Taer titled "GOP Reps Urge Senate Colleagues to Oppose 'Framework' Granting 'Amnesty' to Illegal Immigrants" was posted at Dec. 12, 2022.

Truth about immigration and voting

• Looking back to July 2021, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens to Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on July 29, 2021.

Voting by mail

- Looking back to November, an article by Samuel Mangold-Lenett titled "John Fetterman Is the New Normal [for Using Mail-In Ballots]" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 21, 2022.
- An article by Victoria Marshall titled "Virginia Dems' Ballot-Harvesting Manual Instructs Going After Dead People, 'Bad' Addresses" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 9, 2022.

Other comments about voting

• An article by Ben Wilson titled "Americans Hate Congress—Yet Reelected Every Senate Incumbent for First Time in a Century" was posted at freebeacon.com on Dec. 9, 2022.

Comments about U.S. military

An article by D.W. Wilber titled "Soldiers Take an Oath to Defend America,"
Not a Rainbow Flag" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 2, 2022.

Comments about defunding the police

• Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.

Comments about NYC police exodus

• An article by Vanessa Serna titled "NYPD Resignations Shoot Up by 30% as 1,225 Officers Ditch the U.S.'s Biggest Police Force as They're Wooed by Offers From Upstate Teams and Other States" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 11, 2022.

Comment about weak District Attorneys

• An article by Ethan Letkeman titled "New York City Man Accused of Baseball Bat Attack Released on Bail" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 10, 2022.

Homeless problem across America

• An article by Susan Jones titled "New L.A. Mayor Karen Bass Declares 'A State of Emergency on Homelessness' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

Soaring crime

- An article by Alastair Talbot titled "Member of Vegas Carjacking Squad Is Shot Dead With One of His Gang's Own Guns After Female Victim Picked It Up and Killed Him When He Attacked Her" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 11, 2022.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Condo Prices in Downtown San

Francisco Slump Thanks to Soaring Drug Abuse and Crime—With Streets Empty as Tech Workers Continue to Work From Home" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 13, 2020.

Comments about gun control

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "FBI Secretly Pressured Americans to Waive Away Their Gun Rights" was posted at tampafp.com on Sept. 6, 2022.
- An article by Katie Jerkovich titled "[Actor] Kevin Sorbo Says He Doesn't 'Want to Hear' About Gun Control After Biden 'Willingly' Freed An 'Incredibly Dangerous Arms Dealer' " was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Concealed Carrier Shoots Two Alleged Robbers in Chicago" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 11, 2022.
- An article by Michael Clements titled "States [Oregon and New York] Tighten Second Amendment Rules [Adding Stops to Their Permit Process] as SCOTUS Lifts Restrictions" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

Comments about mistreatment of Asian citizens

• Looking back to September, an article by Lilit Marcus and Michelle Toh titled "Anti-Asian Hate Crimes Are Scaring Chinese Travelers Away From the U.S." was posted at cnn.com on Sept. 30, 2022.

Comments about mistreatment of Black citizens

- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Racist Buffalo Supermarket Shooter Says He's Willing to Plead Guilty to Murdering 10 Black People If He Is Spared the Death Penalty" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by Sophie Mann titled "Two Kansas High Schools Have Opened Investigations After Students Were Caught on Camera Holding What Appears to Be a Black Baby Doll and Allegedly Yelled the N-Word During a Basketball Game" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by Mike Hixenbaugh titled "Taunted for Being Black, a Student Fought Back, Civil Rights Complaint Says; the 30-Second Fight Derailed Her Life" was posted at nbcnews.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

Comments about reparations

• An article by Harriet Alexander titled "St. Louis Investigates Paying Reparations (in City Where Nearly Half of the 300,000 Residents Are Black) to Repair Injustices Brought On by 'Slavery, Segregation and Racism' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 9,2022.

• An article by Louis Casiano titled "San Francisco Guaranteed Income Program for Pregnant Black Women to Expand Across California" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 9, 2022.

Comments about Marxist BLM corporation

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Aaron Steinbuch titled "Black Lives Matter Co-Founder [Patrisse Cullors] Describes Herself As 'Trained Marxist' " was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2020.
- An article by AP titled "BLM Sets Up Student Relief Fund as Loan Forgiveness Stalls [Setting Aside \$500,000 With the Goal to Give 500 Recipients With Relief Payments of \$750 to \$4,500]" was posted at nbcnews.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

Comments about police misconduct

- An article by Blis Savidge titled "Lee Clark Exonerated After More Than 25 Years" was posted at georgiainnocenceproject.org on Dec. 8, 2022.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Georgia Men Set Free After 25 Years of Wrongful Imprisonment" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

Comments about Fauci

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Brandon Morse titled "Dr. Fauci and His Wife Are \$5 Million Richer Thanks to the Pandemic" was posted at redstate.com on Sept. 30, 2022.
- An article by Scott Morefield titled "Elon Musk Annihilates Two Leftists Shibboleths With a Single Five Word Tweet ['My Pronouns Are Prosecute/ Fauci'], and They Are Big Mad" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 11, 2022.

Vaccine mandates—military

• An article by Staff titled "[Tennessee] Sen. [Marsha] Blackburn: China Is

'Focused on Defeating Us; Meanwhile, Our Pentagon Is Focused on a Vaccine Mandate' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 1, 2022.

• An article by Ryan Cooper titled "Republicans Are Doing Their Best to Get Our Military Sick" was posted at msnbc.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

Covid vaccines—some people get them

• An article by Kathy Katella titled "Comparing the Covid-19 Vaccines: How Are They Different? [Pfizer-BioNTech; Moderna; Novavax; and Johnson & Johnson]" was updated at yalemedicine.org on Dec. 9, 2022.

Covid vaccines—some people avoid them

- An article by Ashley Bateman titled "Unvaxxed University of Virginia Health Care Worker (Who Clocked Overtime Covid Hours) Was Denied Religious Exemption and Fired" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 5, 2022.
- An article by Michelle Vecerina titled "DeSantis: Florida Will Hold Covid-19 Vaccine Manufacturers Accountable" was posted at flvoicenews.com on Dec. 6, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Florida Surgeon General [Dr. Joseph Ladapo] Highlights Risks Associated Between Coronavirus mRNA Jabs and Myocarditis" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 8, 2022.
- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Josh Berger titled "Actor Matthew Marsdon Criticizes the Government's Draconian Measures Being Implemented to Control the Covid-19 Pandemic" was posted at boundingintocomics.com on Oct. 9, 2021.
- An article by Josh Berger titled " [Amazon's Show] 'Reacher' Actor Matthew Marsdon Reveals His Opposition to Covid-19 Vaccine Mandates Recently Cost Him a Job: 'If More People Stood Up, These Would Have Gone Away' " was posted at boundingintocomics.com on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by Maureen Mackey titled "Teen Denied Kidney Transplant Because She's Not Vaccinated for Covid; Say Parents" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 10, 2022.
- An article by Ari Hoffman titled "Doctors Robert Malone and Peter McCullough Reinstated to Twitter" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

Vaccinated are now majority of covid deaths

• Looking back to November 2022, an article titled "Trend in Covid Deaths Shifts to Vaccinated as Numbers Grow, Immunity Wanes" was posted at khn.org (KHN is an editorially independent program of Kaiser Family Foundation Often Called KFF) on Nov. 28, 2022.

Covid vaccines and the blood of the vaccinated

- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Conan Milner titled "A Look Inside the Covid Vaccines and the Blood of the Vaccinated" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 29, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Court Weighs Parents' Refusal to Allow Sick Baby to Receive Blood From Covid-Vaccinated Donors" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 6, 2022.

Additional treatments besides covid vaccines

• An article by Zachary Stieber titled "FDA Says Ivermectin Doesn't Work Agent Covid-19, but Points to Studies That Show It Does" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Dec. 8, 2022.

Comments about masks

- An article by Matthew Cantor titled "Masking Could Fight the 'Tripledemic', Experts Say; Will Anyone Listen?" was posted at theguardian.com on Dec. 10, 2022.
- An article by Alex Caprariello and Taylor Delandro titled "CDC Urges Masking Return as Tripledemic Surges" was posted at newsnationnow.com on Dec. 12, 2022.
- An article by Matt Arco titled "[New Jersey Governor Phil] Murphy Doesn't 'Foresee Any Mandates' in N.J. Over Covid as NYC Urges People to Wear Masks" was posted at nj.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

Catholic League will release Disney documentary

• An article by Bill Donohue titled "Disney Documentary [by Catholic League] Coming Soon" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

Comments about other entertainment media

• An article by John Nolte titled "Universal Animated Movies Gross Double Woke Disney's at Box Office" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

Comments about Alyssa Milano

• Looking back to November 2022, an article by Eva Fox titled "[Leftist Actress] Alyssa Milano Thinks Elon Musk Promotes 'Hate and White Supremacy'—So Swaps Her Tesla for a VW Founded by Hitler [Missing the Irony]" was posted at tesmanian.com on Nov. 26, 2022.

Other comments about the news media

- An article by Tucker Carlson titled "This Was a Very Costly Prisoner Swap" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 8, 2022.
- An article by Tucker Carlson titled "Musk's Experiment Showed at Least 80% of Twitter's Payroll Wasn't Doing Much" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 9, 2022.
- A video by Alex Wagner titled "The Real Reason Kyrsten Sinema Left the Democratic Party [Was Because Arizona Democrats Might Not Choose Her in a Primary]" was posted at msnbc.com on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by Joshua Klein titled "[Political Commentator James] Carville: Opposition to Swap of 'Merchant of Death' for Griner Largely Due to Racism, Homophobia, Pro-Putinism" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 12, 2022.
- An article by Christian Toto titled "Bill Maher Praises Twitter Files Journalist Bari Weiss, The Free Press" was posted at hollywoodintoto.com on Dec. 11, 2022.

Twitter files—media silence is shameful

- An article by Miranda Devine titled "The Media's Silence on the 'Twitter Files' Is Shameful" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 11, 2022.
- An article by Madeline Osburn titled "ABC, CBS and Other Corporate Media Black Out Coverage of 'Twitter Files' Story" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 13, 2022.

Elon Musk supporting free speech—he did not vote for Trump

Looking back to May 2022, an article by Simon Alvarez titled "Tesla's Elon

Musk Shares His Support for Past Candidates [Obama, Hillary Clinton and Biden]; Explains Why He's Voting Republican in November" was posted at teslarati.com on May 30, 2022.

- Looking back to July 2022, an article by Margaret Hartman titled "The Donald Trump-Elon Musk Feud" was posted at nymag.com on July 12, 2022.
- Looking back to November 2022, an article titled "Not Donald Trump; Elon Musk Was 'Significant' Supporter of These Two U.S. Presidents ['As a Reminder, I Was a Significant Supporter of the Obama-Biden Presidency and Reluctantly Voted for Biden Over Trump']" was posted at livemint.com on Nov. 26, 2022.
- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Sara Dorn titled "Elon Musk's Political Shift: How the Billionaire Moved from Backing Obama to Endorsing DeSantis" was posted at forbes.com on Nov. 27, 2022.
- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Katie Pavlich titled "Musk Confirms: Yes, Twitter Has Interfered in Elections" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 30, 2022.

Twitter files—first batch

- An article by Keith Griffith titled "Elon Musk Says Twitter's Censorship of Hunter Biden Laptop Story Was 'Definition of Election Interference' and That Firm 'Was Acting as An Arm of the DNC' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 3, 2022.
- An article by Ron Paul titled "The 'Twitter Papers' Reveal the Totalitarians Among Us" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 5, 2022.
- An article by Landon Mion titled "FBI Warned Twitter of Hunter Biden 'Hack-and-Leak Operation' Before 2020 Expose Was Censored" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 5, 2022.
- An article by Joshua Comins titled "Kevin McCarthy Pledges Subpoenas for 51 Intel Agents in Wake of Hunter Biden 'Twitter Files' Revelations" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 11, 2022.

Twitter files—second batch revealed "secret blacklist"

• An article by Harriet Alexander titled " 'I'm Treated Worse Than Hamas': Fury at Twitter's 'Secret Blacklist' and 'Visibility Filtering' as New Tranche of Files Reveal Conservatives Were Marked 'Do Not Amplify' and Covid

Lockdown Skeptics 'Shadow Banned' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 8, 2022.

- An article by Paul Bois titled "'Visibility Filtering': 'Twitter Files' Reveals Shadowbanning, Other Tools Used to Censor Conservatives" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 8, 2022.
- An article by Jonathan Turley titled "Twitter—and Democrats—Lied, Lied and Lied Again About Censorship" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by Evita Duffy-Alfonso titled "All the Times Twitter Executives Lied to Our Faces About Their Insidious Shadowbanning" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "GOP Rep. [Mike] Gallagher: Twitter Ignored My Call to Boot CCP Propagandists While They Shadowbanned Conservatives" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "[New York Republican] Elise Stefanik: Twitter Lied to Congress About Shadow Banning Conservatives" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by Jordan Dixon-Hamilton titled "Twitter Files: Censor-Happy Executives Used Tools to Suppress Breitbart News" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by Trevor Schakohl titled "Twitter Censors Allowed Liberals to Spread Election Conspiracy Theories During 2020; Docs Show" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 10, 2022

Twitter files—third batch

- An article by Joseph A. Wulfson titled "Twitter Files Part 3 Reveals What Led to Trump's Removal From Social Media Platform" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Twitter Files Part III: Twitter Worked in Coordination With U.S. Government to Censor Content During 2020 Election" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Twitter Files: Executives Were Looking for Any Excuse to Ban President Donald Trump" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 9, 2022.

• An article by Paul Farrell titled "Your Taxpayer Dollars at Work: Latest Twitter Files Reveal How FBI Nudged Firm to Censor Conservative Who Alleged Electoral Fraud—While Staffers Discussed Punishing Ex-Arkansas Gov. Mike Huckabee Over Obvious Joke" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 10, 2022.

Twitter files—fourth batch

- An article by Andrew Mark Miller and Lawrence Richard titled "Twitter Files Part 4 Drop Showing Executives' Approach to 'Change of Policy for Trump Alone' "was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 10, 2022.
- An article by Ronny Reyes titled "Just One Person at Twitter [a Junior Worker Whose Name Was Redacted] Stood Up to Say Trump Should Not Be Banned and Warned That Jack Dorsey (Who Was in French Polynesia) Was 'Gatekeeping Speech for the Entire World'; Latest Twitter Files Dump Reveals" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 11, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Michelle Obama Demanded Trump's Removal From Twitter's Removal From Twitter as Musk Reveals Policies Were Ignored to Ban Him" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 11, 2022.
- An article by Sophie Mann titled "McCarthy Vows Subpoenas for 51 Intel-Agents Who Signed Letter Saying Hunter Laptop Story Was Russian Collusion —as Part Four of Twitter Files Reveal Pressure From Michelle Obama to Ban Trump" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 11, 2022.

Twitter files—fifth batch

- An article by Joseph A. Wulfson titled "Twitter Files Part 5 Reveals Staffers Who Didn't Believe Trump Violated 'Incitement' Policy" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 12, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "The Twitter Files Part V: Chinese Employee Warned Co-Workers Against Censoring Trump" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 12, 2022.
- An article by Allum Bokhari titled "Twitter Files: Donald Trump Was Blacklisted Despite Being Cleared by 'Trust & Safety' Review Team" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

Twitter files—Former Twitter and ethics charges

• An article by Kevin Hogan and Naveen Athrappully titled "[Former Twitter Lawyer] James Baker May Face 'Serious Ethics Charges' for Vetting 'Twitter Files' Without Musk's Knowledge; Says Expert" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Dec. 11, 2022.

Comments about Hunter Biden and family

- An article by Susan Jones titled "[Kentucky Rep. James] Comer: 'We've Never Had a Family That Has Influence-Pedaled to This Degree' "was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 6, 2022.
- An article by Wendall Husebo titled "Report: Hunter Biden Team Plans Offensive, to White House Dismay" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

Democrats worried about Kamala Harris

- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Christina Cauterucci titled "If Biden Runs Again, He Should Pick a New VP [According to Slate, a Popular Liberal Publication]" was posted at slate.com on Nov. 20, 2022.
- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Joseph Curl titled "D.C. Abuzz With Chatter About Biden Replacing VP Harris" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 29, 2022.

Biden's mental capacity

• An article by Tim Meads titled "Freudian Slip? Obama Talks About 'Crazy' 'Uncle Joe' Not Having Any 'Serious Responsibilities' During Warnock Campaign Rally" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 1, 2022.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Staff titled "Senate Prays Before Legalizing Gay Marriage: 'Lord, Give Us the Grace to Stay on the Road of Virtuous and Godly Living' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 30, 2022.
- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Staff titled "Catholic Church: 'Homosexual Acts Are Intrinsically Disordered' . . . Under No Circumstances Can They Be Approved" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 30, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Bernie Sanders to Take a 'Hard Look' at Running

for President If Biden Doesn't" was posted at tampafp.com on Dec. 9, 2022.

• An article by Jack Birle titled "Bernie Sanders Says Sinema Is a 'Corporate Democrat' " was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Dec. 11, 2022.

- An article by Cami Mondeaux titled "Five Things Democrats Are Racing to Complete Before They Lose Power in January [Government Spending Bill; Trump's Tax Returns; January 6 Committee; Immigration Reform; and Debt Ceiling]" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Dec. 12, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Biden Brings Non-Binary Drag Queen to White House for Signing of Same-Sex Marriage Bill" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Dec. 12, 2022.
- An article by Thomas Catenacci titled "Biden Official [SEC Chairman Gary Gensler] Hid Info About Meetings With George Soros, Hillary Clinton, Nancy Pelosi From Public" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

Comments about conservatives

- An article by Susan Jones titled "South Dakota Gov. [Krisi] Noem Orders Her State to Pull Investments in Chinese Companies" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by Gavin Wax titled "A Credible Conservative Warrior [Civil Rights Attorney Harmeet K. Dhillon] Emerges to Lead the RNC" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Senator-Elect Katie Britt: Americans Want GOP to Stand With a 'Backbone of Steel' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 10, 2022.
- An article by Alex Timothy titled "Zero Republican Professors in More Than Half of Surveyed University Departments" was posted at humanevents.com on Dec. 11, 2022.

Trump supporters and detractors

- An article by Meghan McCain titled "Only Trump Could Be Stupid Enough to Turn Biden's Twittergate Scandal [After Release of First Batch] Into a Good News Cycle for Democrats" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 7, 2022.
- An article by Jordan Boyd titled "Twitter Employees Found Trump Didn't

Violate Policies, Then Banned Him Anyway With Corporate Media's Help" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

General interest

- An article by Madison Hall, Skye Gould, Rebecca Harrington, Jacob Shamsian, Azmi Haroun, Taylor Ardrey and Erin Snodgrass titled "At Least 964 People Have Been Charged in the Capitol [Riot Called An] Insurrection So Far" was posted at businessinsider.com on Dec. 7, 2022.
- An article by Dr. Yuhong Dong titled "'Invisible Brain' Concept Gives Hope to Brain Revival and Regeneration" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Dec. 8, 2022.
- An article by Luisa Colon titled "Five Heart Hazards to Watch Out For During the Holidays [Sugary, Fatty Foods; Alcohol; Snow-Shoveling; Delaying a Doctor Visit and Holiday Stress]" was posted at bestlifeonline.com on Dec. 10, 2022.
- An article by Jack Phillips titled "Baby Formula Recalled Across U.S. Over Potential Deadly Bacteria Contamination" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Dec. 12, 2022.
- An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "America's 'Suffering a BBL [Brazilian Butt Lift] Epidemic': Doctors Warn Against 'Deadliest Type' of Plastic Surgery as Number Carried Out Rises by a Third in a Year" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 12, 2022.



Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."